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Accessibility Ontario – Customer Service: A Guide for School Boards

Introduction

School Boards in Ontario have long served the needs of students with disabilities.  Inclusion of all students has become an integral part of our delivery of service.  The educational system has not only served students with disabilities but, moreover, and perhaps more importantly, has demonstrated leadership, through lesson and example, in embedding the principles of independence, dignity, integration and equality of opportunity in our learning and working environments. As a result, students in Ontario are well-positioned to be effective leaders in realizing the Accessible Ontario envisioned for 2025. 

New legislation, Accessibility for Ontarians with Disabilities Act, 2005, sets a goal of an Accessible Ontario by 2025.  The legislation requires all public and private organizations or businesses to provide service to persons with disabilities.  School Boards are among the first to be required to comply with the regulations.  Once again, school boards have the opportunity to provide leadership by making the provisions of the Act work for all Ontarians.  

Accessibility for Ontarians with Disabilities Act, 2005 defines 5 areas for which standards will be set:

· Customer Service

· Built Environment

· Employment

· Information and Communication

· Transportation

The first area for which standards have been developed is Customer Service.  Compliance with this standard for those in the educational sector is required by January 2010.  Accessible Ontario – Customer Service:  A Guide for School Boards will assist school boards with meeting the requirements of the standard.  The Guide has been developed using the combined expertise from senior officials in school boards and staff from the Accessibility Directorate of Ontario. They have ensured that the document is practical, timely and useful.

The exemplar policy and relevant procedures we have provided are accompanied by explanatory notes and definitions.  In developing these materials, the thorough discussions of our Accessibility Working Group led to our choices of words and approaches.  As school boards embark on their own development of policy and procedures it is hoped that our explanatory notes will prove of benefit to your own deliberations.

